
 

 

 

  Christ Church Cathedral                         

ÁÎÄ 3Ô 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ (ÁÍÉÌÔÏÎ 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle       

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton             
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Weekly News Sunday 5 September 2021 

Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
                                     

 
Crumbs 

   

 

4ÏÄÁÙȭÓ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ 
8am: Eucharist - Livestream 

Presider:  The Reverend Selwyn Dornan   
Preacher:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer   

All other in person services cancelled due to lockdown. 
 

You Tube:   https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
Facebook:   https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


 

 

 

 Dear Parish Family,  

 
As we gather our prayers for this week, we give thanks for the life, work and 
witness of John Browne, who died this week. John was a person of deep 
prayerfulness and generosity, and we give thanks for his life as part of the 
Cathedral community. We also offer our prayers and condolences to Fr Stephen 
Owens, on the death of his mother Hellen. May John and Hellen rest in peace, and 
rise in glory.  
 
Our prayers also continue for those who are impacted by COVID-19. This week has 
been a week of records we would rather not have seen, and, as I have said before, 
we remember that behind every statistic is a person with a name and who is loved. 
Please continue to hold them, our frontline and healthcare workers, and all who 
work to keep our communities safe and well, in your prayers. 
 
There has been lots of talk this week about restrictions easing, and what it will look 
ÌÉËÅ ×ÈÅÎ ×Å ÒÅÁÃÈ ÔÈÅ ΪΡϷ ÖÁÃÃÉÎÁÔÅÄ ÒÁÔÅȢ !Ô ÔÈÉÓ ÐÏÉÎÔȟ ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÁÔ 
will look like for us as we return to worship, but )ȭÍ ×ÁÔÃÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÓ ÃÌÏÓÅÌÙȢ 
I have my first vaccination on 7th September, and by the enÄ ÏÆ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ )ȭÌÌ ÂÅ 
ÄÏÕÂÌÅ ÖÁÃÃÉÎÁÔÅÄ ɉÁÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙɊȢ 4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ Á ÌÏÔ ÏÆ ÍÉÓÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÕÔ 
there about vaccination, so I encourage you to find reputable sources to read. Not 
everyone in our community is able to be vaccinated ɀ by being vaccinated if we are 
able to be, it is one of the ways we show our care for the most vulnerable.  
 
4ÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ×ÈÏȭÓ ÓÅÎÔ ÍÅ ÖÉÄÅÏÓ ÔÏ ×ÁÔÃÈ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÏÎ 
from the sheep forming the shape of the heart last week. This lovely video was 
sent to me by Andy Traill https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LGax96Snt00  
 
As we remain in lockdown, we continue to livestream of the 8.00am Eucharist on 
Sunday from the Cathedral, with involvement from parishioners throughout the 
parish. You can find it, along with our recorded Morning and Evening Prayers, and 
past services here on the Cathedral YouTube channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg . Likewise, 
our Choir YouTube channel is here:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ , and the choir 
bloÇÇÅÒȭÓ ÒÅÆÌÅÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ ÁÆÔÅÒÎÏÏÎÓ ÈÅÒÅȡ 
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/ .  
Our Sunday evening Zoom group is steadily growing, and you can join us by 
clicking this link here for Evening Prayer Sunday 5th September, please click here:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85467481809?pwd=aVZvOWpRYTNJcVU3QjZDWmYvO
TlRUT09 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LGax96Snt00
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85467481809?pwd=aVZvOWpRYTNJcVU3QjZDWmYvOTlRUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85467481809?pwd=aVZvOWpRYTNJcVU3QjZDWmYvOTlRUT09


 

 

 
Similarly, virtual morning teas continue on Sundays and Fridays. I know all this new 
×ÁÙ ÏÆ ÃÏÎÎÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÄÁÕÎÔÉÎÇȢ )Æ ÙÏÕȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÊÏÉÎȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÒÅÎȭÔ ÓÕÒÅȟ 
please contact me and we can have practice run beforehand to check all the 
technology is working as it should!   
 
Please share the invitations and encourage others to join with us for a virtual 
cuppa:  
Friday 3rd September at 11.00am, please click here: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87936143554?pwd=RGJtbHdYUTdvL3RtQ2Nia0ZWM0
FWdz09 
Sunday 5th September at 11.00am please click here:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82947648973?pwd=OHordWZnRjhuQkZxVEFLMmV3M
UphZz09 
Friday 10th September at 11.00am please click here:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81078852554?pwd=am9UazdwcjhxbmVkQ0JXUmpJZX
FJUT09 
 
Parish Council will meet this week on Zoom, and we are very thankful for your 
continued prayerful and financial support of the parish and our ministries. As I write 
this today, I am remembering the New Guinea Martyrs. Judy Wotton has included 
information in the pewslip about the martyrs, and how to support the ABM Martyrs 
appeal, as well as prayer and support for Myanmar, and information about the 
Season of Creation.   
 
Finally, ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÐÏÅÍ is by *ÏÈÎ /ȭ$ÏÎÏÈÕÅȢ /ȭ$ÏÎÏÈÕÅ ×ÁÓ ÁÎ )ÒÉÓÈ ÐÒÉÅÓÔȟ 
poet, author, and philosopher. He was a native Gaelic speaker, and did much 
through his writings and work to popularise Celtic spirituality. I came across an 
excerpt from this poem as I was reading about the Syrophoenician woman whom 
×Å ÍÅÅÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȭÓ 'ÏÓÐÅÌȢ !Ó A Morning Offering this poem echoes the 
rhythms we hear in 3Ô 0ÁÔÒÉÃËȭÓ "ÒÅÁÓÔÐÌÁÔÅ1. As with our Morning office, it calls us 
to a thankfulness of the night that has passed and a prayerfulness for the day 
ahead. The final stanza reminds us, in a time when fear is around us, that we are 
called to live courageous lives of love. 
 
A Morning Offering 
I bless the night that nourished my heart 
To set the ghosts of longing free 
Into the flow and figure of dream 
That went to harvest from the dark 
Bread for the hunger no one sees. 
 

 
1 You can listen to a beautiful version here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GGHWiAGpIP0  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87936143554?pwd=RGJtbHdYUTdvL3RtQ2Nia0ZWM0FWdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87936143554?pwd=RGJtbHdYUTdvL3RtQ2Nia0ZWM0FWdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82947648973?pwd=OHordWZnRjhuQkZxVEFLMmV3MUphZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82947648973?pwd=OHordWZnRjhuQkZxVEFLMmV3MUphZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81078852554?pwd=am9UazdwcjhxbmVkQ0JXUmpJZXFJUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81078852554?pwd=am9UazdwcjhxbmVkQ0JXUmpJZXFJUT09
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GGHWiAGpIP0


 

 

 
All that is eternal in me 
Welcome the wonder of this day, 
The field of brightness it creates 
Offering time for each thing 
To arise and illuminate. 
 
I place on the altar of dawn: 
The quiet loyalty of breath, 
The tent of thought where I shelter, 
Wave of desire I am shore to 
And all beauty drawn to the eye. 
 
May my mind come alive today 
To the invisible geography 
That invites me to new frontiers, 
To break the dead shell of yesterdays, 
To risk being disturbed and changed. 
 
May I have the courage today 
To live the life that I would love, 
To postpone my dream no longer 
But do at last what I came here for 
And waste my heart on fear no more.                                    John O'Donohue 1956-2008 

 
With my thanks and prayers. 
Dean Katherine 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list. 
 

 

To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering, 
   please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation 

 in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message  
and place in the wall safe.  

    Flowers are required for September 26 and October 10, 17 and 24. 
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CCC Spirituality  Group  
 

We begin a new book- Climate for change on Tuesday 7th 
September (see below for details and link). If we are still in 
lockdown we meet on ZOOM 3.50pm to 5.30pm. Otherwise and 
hopefully, we meet in the St. Christophers Chapel.  
 
Please forward me your email if you would like to join.  
 

If you are curious about the Group or the book, please be in touch 
 

 Julia Perry                                                                    
jfhperry@gmail.com                       

 

 
 
Written specially for ABM as a contribution to the global 
ecumenical Season of Creation, (September 2021) the 
studies are available for free download or can be purchased 
in a booklet. 
 

 

 

 

Stewardship: Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the 

mission and ministry of the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund 
raising, your giving is greatly appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our 
stewardship, to support the work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our 
stewardship is an expression of our thankfulness to God, offering as we have 
received.         Name: Electronic Giving Account     BSB:   705-077 
                          Account:   00040917 (please include all 8 digits) 
        Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, if required. 
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÁÓË ÔÈÅ ÓÉÄÅÓÐÅÒÓÏÎÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ #ÁÔÈÅÄÒÁÌ ÏÒ 3Ô 0ÅÔÅÒȭÓ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ Á ÓÅÔ ÏÆ  
stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can contribute to  
the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the parish office so 
we can share those details with  you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports 

ministry now and in the future.   
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SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 12 SEPTEMBER 

AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

        ALL IN PERSON SERVICES CANCELLED DUE TO LOCKDOWN 

7am: Eucharist 
Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

8am: Eucharist  
Presider:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer} LIVE 

Preacher: The Reverend Dr Julia Perry} STREAM 

10.00am: Eucharist  
Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

6.00pm: Evening Prayer - ZOOM 

Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

 

 

                                            

 
 

 

The Samaritans are really low on some items with a lot of people 

doing it tough, this weekend there is a great need for 

long life milk 
All donations gratefully received.   

                                       



 

 

 

 

Assets Register ï Sculpture/Metal (Faculty date 25.2.1955) 
 

Bishop Francis de Witt Batty (1879-1961) 
 

 
 

This bronze sculpture is made from an original Terra-cotta maquette using the 

Lost Wax process. 

 

*Research presented by Bronwyn Orrock 2010 ï The Artists and Artisans of the Cathedral Church of Christ 

the King Newcastle 



 

 

 

 

The sculpture is a lifelike interpretation sculpted using hand tools such as clay knives 

in a reduction process from a single piece of clay.  The bronze retains the qualities of 

the handwork. 

 

About the Artisan/Artist: 

Wendy Solling 1926-2002 (Sister Angela of the Community of St Clare, Stroud 

NSW) was born in Maitland NSW. She studied art at the College of Fine Arts at East 

Sydney Technical College and became an art teacher and sculptor.  She travelled to 

the United Kingdom, taking orders as a Sister of the Community of St Clare and came 

back to Australia to lead a new contemplative order headquartered at Stroud NSW. A 

physically strong person, with charisma, inspiration and energy, she was the driving 

force behind the construction of the monastery built by volunteer labour from 

mudbricks, timber recovered and milled on-site, and recycled materials.  It was home 

to the Sisters of St Clare until a fire destroyed the studios and library in the mid 

1990ôs. 
      

 
A postcard of the Chapel at Stroud 

 

 

 

 
*Research presented by Bronwyn Orrock 2010 ï The Artists and Artisans of the Cathedral Church of Christ 

the King Newcastle 



 

 

 
MARTYRS OF NEW GUINEA SERVICE IN DIOCESE OF                      

SYDNEY TO BE LIVESTREAMED 

Chair of the ABM Board, Fr Andrew Sempell, will preach on Saturday 4 
3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ÁÔ ρρÁÍ ÁÔ Á -ÁÒÔÙÒÓ $ÁÙ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÁÔ 3ÁÉÎÔ -ÁÒËȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈȟ 
South Hurstville.The Rector of St Mark's, Rev'd Peter Greenwood, will 
host the commemoration service. Normally the service attracts ABM 
supporters from around the Diocese and further afield. 

This year, it will be live-ÓÔÒÅÁÍÅÄ ÏÎ 3Ô -ÁÒËȭÓ 9ÏÕ4ÕÂÅ ÓÉÔÅȡ 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8Np4igltWJehDmbBpZ3bVQ 

        To watch it live, click on Ȭ6ÉÄÅÏÓȭ ÔÈÅÎ ÃÌÉÃË ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÏ×Î ÁÒÒÏ× ÎÅØÔ ÔÏ Ȭ5ÐÌÏÁÄÓȭ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÔÏ 
Ȭ,ÉÖÅȭȢ  Enquiries: Edwina Waddy (Chair ABM Sydney Committee) 0402 116 216; or Bruce Cooke  
ɉ3Ô -ÁÒËȭÓɊ πτρς φψπ τσπȢ  If you would like to donate to ABM's 2021 Martyrs Appeal, 

click here:www.abmission.org/ /Martyrs2021  

Photo: The portable communion set of one of the New Guinea Martyrs --  Rev'd Henry Holland 
 

 
ABM MARTYRS APPEAL 
Each year the Anglican Church of Papua New Guinea provides literacy and numeracy 
education to more than 3,000 women and men in 66 Literacy Schools around the country. 
Now, in an exciting new move, the church also wants to establish early childhood schools, 
catering to children aged 3-5. 
 
The plan is for these early childhood schools to be located in rural and remote areas, often 
attached to parishes. It is hoped that providing many more young children with access to 
these schools, the number of rural children enrolling in and completing their primary 
education will increase, eventually reducing the need for adult literacy schools.  
 
But more funds are needed. To read more or to donate, click here: 

abmission.org/Martyrs2021                

                                                    On-line giving ï 

Name: Missions Account BSB: 705-077 

  Account: 00041087 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fchannel%2FUC8Np4igltWJehDmbBpZ3bVQ%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0k9UU8HujHnf9dmqYvBfKlF3mcM55GbtdqX3Y75FdPmdcLn7ZGtHap6gU&h=AT0RoTB9uWT01f2Ss4Jwq7FQYj45H_BzInonRasl5Vc-YVjnazXQOXp7c_udAh_nm1Q3cpkentfDoum70BMTzSKXliRlXB4guU1_19pmiGcs82i84qbob5Sglu2V_lrt72blIapV54vr0NMCpQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0qTri0SX_TZw5lJuiLK9ftg-bd06UJBa6JnnN7R5rJawUtfQkUIu0XSlj9SX0onlotQa7HQ-AAZpeJFNUK4fp3Kpywj9yP3ZVhkajhKnuKcgIQ80z1rhtOMMmRkq7aNvviben2Rzlybq8gPVjfOb7CI3HNDIPh0W549-Udg5hkyVOB
http://www.abmission.org/Martyrs2021
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fabmission.org%2FMartyrs2021%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2KPfkOP03KuU-RTagGiJ24xweCZtgrrOvk-RixaYCafQe9jaPVGkccKgc&h=AT3vLXGljV5CWMu21Y1CfZ3g4uTIQuRXnU0rxB81zgzUN3VDRcPdk-ZtqRH6jo1ApK_4jIeazaIojDAaevsuUvO4SJadELFeXPHg816HSSKHjYXZDiywHGd40Dn4QxmiGQQgAAx_v6tyoqqNCA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1z7FN1_Q0xKzO3M8MJdx0FVdElKRTlHD_3ITs_8TqmvXk38TbqsQ6cj54gIBVz7YQ1u8Hft8gyAgHMZWcc2YYmM-9JgTV9ubLsDDEe3QAbwXzpn09z4UThR41idO2iVYbEgB4geMSvbvUsl2pYhPXtRD_C_pIdWdqNRSR-bSWk2rwm


 

 

SEASON OF CREATION 
 

 
 

The Season of Creation is celebrated in many Christian churches around the world, 
including the Anglican Church.   The Season runs from 1 September to 4 October (St 
Francis' Day). 
We continue to keep My anmar in our prayers:  

 
PRAYER FOR MYANMAR  

Lord, 
in his epistle James teaches us 

to be quick to listen, slow to speak, 
and slow to get angry. 

Help the people of Myanmar 
to listen for your still small voice of calm 

at this time of their great need 
so that everything they do 

may be for the greater good. 
This we ask in the name of your dear Son Jesus Christ, 

who took on human flesh 
that we might become more and more like you. 

Amen. 
 

If you'd like to read more about the current Myanmar emergency, please visit: 

www.abmission.org/myanmar 
                                                                     

 

CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES  

The Cathedral Community Lunches Program is continuing to offer a hot meal 
every second Sunday at 12.30pm as a ȬÔÁËÅ Á×ÁÙȭ option from the Horbury Hunt 
Hall. Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 
outreach program continues to operate.  

                   The next Community lunch take away will be Sunday, September 12. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.abmission.org%2Fmyanmar%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1MPnUp5VIbY_l9YotcnMzigPdMNYj5nFgSKz1f6z-a3k4EC9DpbrhCOBs&h=AT0EZkg1FukCPd4opv8DJWZDmjLIXopbDOo3HFGJbB0vjAKChNDm-T6UY7UPwzDUtVgidSfUgaIboUdxsjq6MfhOc1GaU6hi5-KIkbJIaStjo4eRfOxBOJ-k0cw8UajVbEbIJY8qfmbEVP5jEg&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT3Ky326QCl0cpGXV1JBtWOH97Y_l7yyblUZPAFyKPE8mCbNflycRVKs3JxMUNTkwfzKswwx_vz465b-6ayUhTJu9ZbGdAJigvsDr0UJIlayTXD10KPrHHrj9ggiH4B2jafla9q3jkFGvyH2MtCqxEudgmKEAGi_PPGybD7osKOvRBPk

